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Sierra Club Eastern Missouri Group (EMG)
is located at the Missouri Sierra Club office:

2818 Sutton Boulevard

St. Louis, Missouri 63143
314-644-1011
emg@missouri.sierraclub.org

EMG Monthly Meetings

Unless otherwise noted, meetings are held
the fourth Thursday of the month from
7-8:30 pm at the Sierra Club Office. In
November, meeting is the third Thursday
and in December no meeting. Contact the
Sierra Club office with questions.
November: Member photo slideshow
presentation.

December: Join us for the annual holiday

party in place of general meeting.
Information in Outings section.

EMG EXECUTIVE
COMMITTEE OFFICERS

Chair: Ken Schechtman 314-721-7207
ken@wubios.wustl.edu

Treasurer: Rob Polzin 314-453-0589
polzin.rob@gmail.com

Secretary: Caroline Pufalt*
314-721-7207 cpufalt@sbcglobal.net

Chapter Delegate: Tim Elwell
314-397-2997 timelwell@hotmail.com

Member at Large: John Feldmann
636-288-1055 johnfeldmann@msn.com

Member at Large: Ségoléne Renazé
314-239-0014
segolene.renaze@hotmail.fr

Member at Large: Glenn May
314-647-0518
glenn.may@sbcglobal.net

Member at Large: Caitlin Zera
314-324-2417 caitlinzera@gmail.com

*non-Executive Committee member

EMGACTIVITY COMMITTEES

Members of the Eastern Missouri Group Sierra Club work on a wide range of issues to promote a
healthy environment and protect wild places for all to enjoy. Below are committees and activity
areas. Reach out today to learn more about how you can help the Sierra Club explore, enjoy and

Calendars & Merchandise
Caroline Pufalt
314-721-7207
cpufalt@sbcglobal.net

Conservation
Caroline Pufalt
314-721-7207
cpufalt@sbcglobal.net

Energy

Henry Robertson
314-647-5603
henryr874@gmail.com

Fundraising
Looking for Volunteer
Committee Chair

Inspiring Connections
Outdoors
Tim Pekarek

tapekarek@gmail.com
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protect the planet.

Lemonade Brigade
Jim Young

314-664-9392
jas.young@sbcglobal.net

Membership
Looking for Volunteer
Committee Chair

Newsletter Production
Don Barnes
dbtrm@charter.net
314-703-2117

Newsletter Committee
Tim Elwell

Caroline Pufalt

Caitlin Zera

Outings

Mark Schuermann
636-394-6265
mark_schuermann@sbcglobal.net

Political Action
Debi Pratt
underdogdeb2@gmail.com

Programs & Speakers
John Feldmann
314-862-3916
johnfeldmann@msn.com

Trail Maintenance
Becky Denney
636-751-3158
Dardenney3@gmail.com

Website
Mary Ballou

636-346-4077
balloulee@hotmail.com

Executive Committee
314-644-1011
Call the Office



St. Louis Goes for 100% Clean Energy

BY HENRY ROBERTSON

Climate breakdown is a global problem
but it’s finding local solutions. The
governments in Washington DC and
Jefferson City don’t care, so city
governments are picking up the slack.
In 2017 the St. Louis Board of
Aldermen resolved to make the city
run on 100% clean energy for
electricity (wind, solar and efficiency)
by 2035. St. Louis is not the only city
in the region to pledge to go 100%
renewable —  University  City,
Maplewood, and Dellwood are others
— but it is the biggest, and it’s where
the Sierra Club is concentrating its
efforts. If you live in one of our
innumerable suburbs and would like to
get your town moving in that
direction, we’ll support you!

St. Louis plans to have city operations
running on clean energy by 2025 and
the whole city — all its neighborhoods
and businesses — by 2035. That’s a tall
order, and it will take the cooperation
of one of the coal-heaviest utilities in
the nation, Ameren Missouri. The key
is demand. We demand action and
Ameren meets the demand. One big
motivator is corporate demand. When
companies like AB InBev, Wal-Mart,
Amazon, Apple and Google start
demanding renewable electricity,
utilities can hardly say no. They
respond with “green tariff” programs.
They provide wind energy and let
companies subscribe to it.

Ameren has a green tariff called

Renewable Choice. An offering of 400
megawatts (MW) of new wind, yet to
be built, was fully subscribed in no
time. Ameren allowed cities as well as
companies to subscribe, so St. Louis
put in its non-binding expression of
interest. The wind farms and contracts
will follow. A combination of energy
efficiency programs, rooftop solar and
green-tariff wind will get city
government running on clean energy.
Jobs and justice are key components of
St. Louis’ 100% clean energy drive.
Wind farms are remote, but efficiency
programs and solar panels get right
down into our neighborhoods. The
fastest growing job in Missouri is solar
installer, and equipping buildings with
energy-efficient lighting, appliances,
and insulation promises even more
jobs.

"Ameren will need no urging
here; they’re salivating at the
thought of this big new market."

Putting solar panels on your house is
great, but not everyone can do it. Your
house may not have good solar
exposure, or you may be a renter or a
condo owner or can’t afford the
upfront cost. The answer is community
solar, installations that serve multiple
customers. Where the utility is a
monopoly like Ameren, this must be
provided by it.

Continued page 7
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Remembering
Sierra Club leader

Jerry Sugarman

BY CAROLINE PUFALT

This August our area lost a
passionate, hard working
environmental advocate when
Jerry Sugerman passed away.
Jerry was a long time Sierra
Club member and fierce
defender of rivers. Jerry is best
known for his fearless and
successful efforts to stop the
Meramec Dam, which was
already under construction
when he and others upped
their opposition efforts. A
cumulative effort of many
volunteers, a Sierra Club
lawsuit, and an eventual public
referendum in 1978 defeated
the dam. Jerry was at the core
of that effort. Jerry also
contributed to the early
development of Missouri Sierra
Club. As an avid canoeist, hiker
and nature lover he added
much to the chapter’s early
outings and public lands
program. Jerry flew to San
Francisco in December 1971 to
deliver the application for the
development of a Missouri
chapter. Our chapter was then
established in 1972. Jerry is
survived by his wife, Darlene
Davies-Sugerman, who is also a
friend to many Sierrans. As you
float the Meramec, think of
Jerry’s dedication. He set an
inspiring example for us all.
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A New Start at County
Government, A New Chance
for Energy Efficiency

BY CAROLINE PUFALT

Even folks who pay little attention to local
government would have found it hard to miss
the big changes in St Louis County Government
in this year. County Executive Steve Stenger,
along with a few of his close associates, pled
guilty to various versions of corruption. We
now have a new County Executive, Sam Page
and several new County Council members. Two
of whom, Kelli Dunaway and Rita Heard-Days,
we supported in an August special election.
These, and other changes, bode well for more
efficient and transparent county government.
Improving energy efficiency standards in our
residential building codes is one item we hope
can move forward. Over three years ago, the
Sierra Club, and other allies, campaigned for
improved St Louis County building codes. The
county was then in the process of updating its
outdated 2009 codes. But the designated
county building committee recommended a
fractured set of codes, some of which were
actually less efficient. Nationwide, buildings
are responsible for 40% of our energy use. This
is a huge part of our CO2 liability. Energy
efficiency is essential to combating climate
change. As mundane as building codes may
sound, it is our responsibility to keep those
standards high.

A well-attended February 2017 public hearing
clearly illustrated public interest in up-to-date
energy efficient homes. St Louis County homes
should not be second or third rate. With this
controversy and the other chaos, confusion and
malfeasance afoot in county government at the
time, the code change was never voted on by
the full County Council.

Now with a new county government landscape,
we are optimistic about developing good
building code recommendations and a favorable
County Council vote. But it still won’t be easy.
Our code is now 10 years behind. Some of the
backward forces in the county are still at play.

HOWYOU CAN HELP
Contact your Council Member & tell them
you support the 2015 International Energy
Conservation Code.



Tim Pekarek: 25 Years of Outings Leadershlp

BY CAROLINE PUFALT

One of our local volunteers, Tim
Pekarek, was recently recognized for
his 30 years as a Sierra Club member.
That’s  impressive, but, more
importantly, Tim has spent about 25 of
those years as an outings leader in the
Club’s Inspiring Connections Outdoors
(ICO) program. Most Sierrans grew up
enjoying outdoor adventures. But for
some Americans, childhood
experiences in nature seem
unattainable. ICO is a remedy to that.
Originally called “Inner City Outings”,
the program challenges local volunteers
to lead special outings which bring
children who, for a variety of
circumstances, would not otherwise
visit a park, learn about nature or camp
overnight. We have had ICO events in
the St Louis area for 25 years. Over that
time a variety of volunteers have
helped, but Tim has been a mainstay.
ICO programs across the country help

introduce young
people to the

sights,  sounds
and the feel of
nature. Many
studies show

that children §&
benefit from
being outdoors
and developing a
sense of the
natural  world.
Experience
outdoors helps build well rounded
citizens and maybe even future Sierra
Club leaders. Thanks to Tim and all
other ICO volunteers.

Photo: Ashle:gh Packard

HOWYOU CAN HELP

Get involved locally by contacting
emg.missouri.sierraclub@gmail.com or
online at
content.sierraclub.org/outings/ico

Erica Hoffman: MO Chapter Legislative Chalr

BY CAITLIN ZERA

Get to know the Missouri Chapter’s
new Legislative Chair, Erica Hoffman!
Originally from Texas, Erica attended
Missouri Southern University and then
moved to St. Louis in 1997. She
currently lives in Fenton, MO with her
husband and two children. After
running for Missouri House of
Representatives last year, and receiving
the endorsement of The Sierra Club,
she became interested in serving on
the Legislative Committee. In her role
as Chair, she says, “I wanted to do
more to highlight environmental issues
in Missouri. I feel this is an area that
tends to be overlooked and needs more
individuals advocating for this issue.
Unfortunately, some of the paid special
interest groups working in Jefferson
City do not have the same concern for
the environment as many Missourians
do.” She has always enjoyed spending
time outdoors and wants to protect the
environment and places that have

brought her and
her family so |
much joy.

She and her
husband have
visited every state
park in Missouri
and have visited

‘ Photo Erica Hoffﬁqn

over 50 National Parks with their
children. When asked why advocating
for policy change is an effective tool for
solving environmental concerns, she

says, “I feel it's one of many tools
needed to help protect the
environment. I think approaching
members of the Legislature to ask them
to support environmental issues helps
bring it to their attention and will
hopefully make a positive impact.”

HOWYOU CAN HELP
To get involved with the Legislative
Committee contact Erica at
info@ericaforg6.com.

Page 5



Recycling Efforts to Help Earn Park Bench

BY CAITLIN ZERA

In August, the Eastern Missouri Group
partnered with REI, Inc., Schnucks and
Trex Manufacturers to help recycle plastic
packaging waste at REI’s Brentwood, MO
store location. Sierra Club Member Glenn
May (pictured) is leading the effort by
picking up the store’s plastic film and
delivering it to Schnucks. Schnucks then
sends the waste in bulk with its other
plastic waste to Trex Manufacturers. The
plastic film is then made into a wood
alternative for outdoor decking and
furniture. After enough plastic has been
collected from the partnership with REI,
Sierra Club will receive one of the Trex
park benches to be placed in a local open

space. - Photos: Glenn May
HOWYOU CAN HELP

Contact Glenn May at glenn.may@sbcglobal.net or 314-647-0518
if you're interested in helping with picking up and delivering the
plastic once a month from REI, Inc. in Brentwood.

Office Native Garden Sign Installed

Volunteers who have been to the office this year have enjoyed seeing the seasons
change through our own native garden. Thanks for the team of volunteers who
regularly tend the garden. Earlier this year we also added a lovely sign designed by
Lauren McDaniel (pictured below). She and Allison Witless and Kathy Bildner
installed the sign on a rainy spring day.

HIGHLIGHTS OF
NATIVE PLANTS IN
THE OFFICE
GARDEN:

Rose Verbena
Black-eyed Susan
Butterfly milkweed

Blazing star

Prairie Drop Seed Grass
HOWYOU CAN HELP

Smooth Aster .
Want to help with
New England Aster maintenance of the garden?
. Contact Kathy Bildner at
Aromatic Aster

kbildner@aol.com.
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Thanks to all who helped pass CLEAN MO
Amendment One, Now Support VOTE 2020

BY CAROLINE PUFALT

Clean Missouri, Amendment 1, won
decisively in Nov 2018. It garnered
support of over 60% of voters and over
70% of Missouri counties. Clean Missouri
established a process to avoid
gerrymandering of state districts, it
severely limited lobbyist gifts, it
lengthened the time between a
legislator’s retirement and when he or
she can become a lobbyist, and it broaden
coverage of the sunshine law to state
legislators. Thanks to all who supported
Clean Missouri, its passage is a huge
success.

Unfortunately, this  amount  of
transparency and good government was
just too much for some politicians. The
2019 Missouri legislative session included
several resolutions and a lot of hot air
expended on myths about how Missouri
voters were duped in supporting Clean
Missouri. Fortunately, no legislation
passed in 2019 to directly challenge Clean
Missouri. We don’t know what 2020 will
bring.

To help protect and expand voter’s rights
further, another initiative petition, called
VOTE 2020, has already been submitted
to Secretary of State. But, at this writing,
controversy over ballot language has
resulted in a law suit and delay in
signature gathering.

HOWYOU CAN HELP
Help protect voter rights in Missouri
when this is resolved! Contact the
Chapter office at 314-644-1011 or via email

at emg.missouri.sierraclub@gmail.com.

100% Clean Energy, Continued

Ameren has dipped its toe into this
market with a program to build a 1 MW
solar farm near St. Louis Lambert
airport. Customers could sign up for
blocks of solar electricity up to one- half
of their household’s average usage. Like
the green tariff, it was quickly
subscribed, even at a higher price than
the wusual residential rate. We as
individuals need to demand more. If
Ameren builds at a larger scale like 10 or
20 MW, they should be able to charge
less. There’s no excuse for making
people pay more for renewable
electricity in this day and age. Notice
that St. Louis’ resolution only applies to
electricity, not transportation. But what
if we make transportation electric?
Electric vehicles (EVs) are the trending
thing. They have the huge advantage of

eliminating the tailpipe pollution that we
all breathe every day. Ameren will need
no urging here; they’re salivating at the
thought of this big new market. The
trick will be to get them to charge EVs on
renewable electricity. We can’t settle for
less. As you can see, there are many
ways to meet the climate challenge and
roles for everyone to play — city
governments, businesses and citizens.
The Sierra Club is a player in this game,
and we invite you to pitch in.

HOWYOU CAN HELP

Ask your municipality's elected officials
to pledge to go 100% renewable!
Contact Henry Robertson at
henryr874@gmail.com for how to get
started & details.
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Hikes & Other Outings

Sierra Club Outings are open to the public. A dollar per person donation is requested.
No guns are allowed on trips. Pets are only allowed on “pet friendly” outings as stated
in the description of the outing. Use of audible electronics must be approved by the
leader. Participants must sign a liability release. Outings Leaders are volunteers.
Outings officially start at the trailhead or river access. Carpooling is encouraged but
not the responsibility of the Leader. For more information contact the Leader of a
particular Outing or for general information contact Mark Schuermann at (636)
394-6265 or mark_schuermann@sbcglobal.net.
All are encouraged to check for recent outing additions on our EMG website,

www.sierraclub.org/missouri/eastern-missouri as well as the Meetugwebsne
www.meetup. com§Slerra Club-Eastern-Missouri-Group-Outdoor-Activities

Nov 1, Fri: Day hike. Join our weekly group for
a fall colors 6-8 mile hike. For more info
contact thisissuzanne@yahoo.com

WEEKEND HIKE!

Nov 2, Sat: Hike Bell Mountain Wilderness.
This hike has it all..elevation gain, creeks,
ridges with panoramic views, glades, deep
watersheds, dense forests, and much more.
We will hike the Bell Mountain loop for a total
of 10-11 miles. Bring lunch, snacks, water,
good walking shoes, and appropriate
outerwear. For meeting location, start time,
and other information contact Paul Ohlendorf
at pohlendorf@charter.net or (314) 647-5971.
Level: Difficult.

Weekend Trip!

Nov. 2-3, Sat-Sun: Canoe/kayak trip on the

Missouri river within 100 miles of St. Louis.

A great time for sandbar camping in the late
fall. George Behrens, (314) 821-0247.

Nov 8, Fri: Day hike. Great weather for
hiking. For info contact
jleachross@hotmail.com or

thisissuzanne@yahoo.com

VOLUNTEER!

Nov 7, Thu: We need volunteers for trail
maintenance on the Sandstone Canyon Trail
at Don Robinson State Park. We will be using
trail building tools to reshape the trail to
improve drainage in areas that have become
muddy. We may also be dragging flat rocks
down to the trail. Other maintenance issues
will be explored. We will work from 10:00am
to 2:30pm. If you are interested in helping or
want more information email
rickschweitzer2 @gmail.com

WEEKEND HIKE!
Nov 9, Sat: We will go down to the Arch, tour
the grounds and see the new museum. Email
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Jim Rhodes at jarhodes@sbcglobal.net for
more details.

VOLUNTEER!

Nov 9, Sat: We need volunteers for trail
maintenance on the Sandstone Canyon Trail
at Don Robinson State Park. We will be using
trail building tools to reshape the trail to
improve drainage in areas that have become
muddy. We may also be dragging flat rocks
down to the trail. Other maintenance issues
will be explored. We will work from 10:00am
to 2:30pm. If you are interested in helping or
want more information email
rickschweitzer2 @gmail.com

Nov 15, Fri: Day hike. To get info on our
weekly 6-8 mile hike contact
thisissuzanne@yahoo.com

WEEKEND HIKE!

Nov 16, Sat: Short walk on a paved trail to be
surrounded by 1.5 billion year old granite that
are giant boulders that stand end-to-end like a
train of circus animals. Family friendly and
we will eat afterwards at the Barking Dog
which is a fun restaurant that serves food in
dog bowls. Contact Diane Favier at
wadediane2@gmail.com.

Nov 22, Fri: Day hike. Join us for a fun hike in
the St Louis area. Contact
thisissuzanne@yahoo.com

Nov 29, Fri: Day hike. Work-off all those
feasting calories. For info on our hike contact

jleachross@hotmail.com

VOLUNTEER!

Dec 5, Thu: We need volunteers for trail
maintenance at Don Robinson State Park. We
will be using trail building tools to reshape the
trail to improve drainage in areas that have
become muddy. We may also be dragging flat



rocks down to the trail. Other maintenance
issues will be explored. We will work from
10:00am to 2:30pm. If you are interested in
helping or want more information email
rickschweitzer2 @gmail.com

Dec 6, Fri: Day hike. For info on our weekly
hike contact thisissuzanne@yahoo.com

WEEKEND HIKE!

Dec 7, Sat: Hike at Mastodon State Park
which has a difficult hill which is around 2
miles. Afterwards we will walk around
Kimmswick and see the Christmas
decorations. Kimmswick is a small historic
town and contains many historic houses.
We will eat at the Blue Owl restaurant
known for it's homemade food and famous
desserts. For further information contact

Diane Favier at wadediane2@gmail.com.

Dec 7, Sat: Holiday party and potluck dinner.
Bring your beverage and a dish to share.
Call for time and directions. Barb Wall,
(636) 529-0477 barb_wall@sbcglobal.net, or
Ann Eggebrecht, (314) 725-1560-home, and
(314) 309-0725 cell,
ann.eggebrecht@att.net

VOLUNTEER!
Dec 7, Sat: We need volunteers for trail

maintenance at Don Robinson State Park.
We will be using trail building tools to

reshape the trail to improve drainage in
areas that have become muddy. We may
also be dragging flat rocks down to the trail.
Other maintenance issues will be explored.
We will work from 10:00am to 2:30pm. If
you are interested in helping or want more
information email

rickschweitzer2 @gmail.com

Dec 13, Fri: Day hike, Yea! Get out the
fleece and long sleeves and get some 6-8
mile exercise . Contact
thisissuzanne@yahoo.com for details.

WEEKEND HIKE!

Dec 14, Sat: We will tour the National
Museum of Transportation. The Museum
of Transportation has the nation's largest
collection of old trains, including more than
70 locomotives. Contact Jim Rhodes at
jarhodes@sbcglobal.net for more
information.

Dec 20, Fri: Day hike. Day before winter
solstice hike. For details contact
thisissuzanne@yahoo.com or
rickschweitzer2 @gmail.com

Dec 27, Fri: Day hike. Work off the
Christmas cookies! (Or bring the extras
along). Contact thisissuzanne@yahoo.com

Executive Committee Candidates

Lyn Anthoney

. My name is Lyn Anthoney. I'm a wife, mother, and
grandmother. I’'m also like many of you concerned about our
climate, conservation and the environmental crisis and what

== we can do to make the necessary changes to leave this planet

habitable for the next generation. I believe that working with
our local and statewide elected officials is a crucial step. I also
feel strongly that a love for nature begins with our young
people and families and will work to develop activities that will
encourage their participation in Sierra Club programs such as
camping, hiking, and cycling to encourage a love of the
outdoors and nature.

I am a candidate for the Eastern Missouri Sierra Club Executive
Committee and believe the Sierra Club and similar organizations
are critical to protect the Earth’s climate and limited natural
resources. The Executive Committee is an opportunity for me to
further support the club’s mission. By background, I am a retired
certified public accountant with a 45-year career in public practice
and banking. Celeste and I practiced accounting in Illinois, then
moved to St. Louis about 20 years ago. The practice clients
included the agricultural industry, financial institutions and local
governmental units. continued on page 10) Page 9




Candidate Statements, Continued

Robert Roberson continued

As a bank executive I managed most facets of a community bank. Prior to retiring my volunteer
activities included: Earth City Trustee, St. Louis Equity Fund Finance Committee member and
SSM Hospital Advisory Board Member. After retirement, I volunteer at the Sierra Club
Lemonade Stand, attend the meetings and I volunteered at the Missouri Botanical Garden and
St. Francis Church. In the late 80’s I converted seven acres of residential zoned land to
conservation and planted over 3,000 tree seedlings. Today the results are a dense wood
containing many species of trees. My hobbies include hiking and biking on the Katy Trail,
photography, fishing and rebuilding old cars. I believe the future can only be saved by
aggressive actions today.

Ken Schechtman 1ama lifelong activist committed to the notion that change does
not happen unless ordinary people join together and demand it.
Environmentalists have been doing so for decades, and anyone
who considers the clean air bill or the spate of regulations
implemented by the Obama administration must marvel at what
we have accomplished. But because those successes are uniquely
imperiled by new leadership in Washington and Jefferson City, the
efforts of groups like the Sierra Club have never been more
important. I have been a member of the Executive Committee for
more than a decade and am currently the chair of the Committee. I
am also a Washington University Professor who brings to the Club a
dedication to environmentalist ideals, a scientist's measured
analysis of issues and, most importantly, an abiding commitment to an effective
results-oriented Club that lets no one forget that we did not stand by and watch. As a hiker with
a reverence for nature, I have an obligation to Missouri's forests and to our wild and special
places. As a citizen, I have been a long-time activist in support of numerous progressive causes.

And as a parent, I can do nothing less than fight for the planet I will one day leave behind.

Caitlin Zera I have been passionate about environmental issues my whole life,

B and I have truly appreciated the opportunity to become more
involved in local and national environmental issues through the
Sierra Club. I have been on the EMG Executive Committee for the
past three years and worked on numerous Sierra Club initiatives,
including serving as the Missouri Delegate to the National Sierra
Club's Council of Club Leaders meeting this past September. I
currently work for the Open Space Council for the St. Louis Region
as their Program Manager, helping implement community field
conservation programs. I would love the opportunity to serve
another term on the Executive Committee and further connect with
Sierra Club members and supporters to work as a team to create
real, lasting change in our community. I would look forward to expanding my role in Club
democracy efforts. I believe environmental justice education is integral to the success of
environmental advocacy and activism in our region and beyond. As a member of the Executive
Committee, I would look forward to empowering local constituencies, engaging members in
Sierra Club programs to improve the environmental health of our region for all community
members.

INTERESTED IN RUNNING FOR THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE?

Contact EMG Ex Com Committee Chair Ken Schechtman at 314-721-7207 or
ken@wubios.wustl.edu for more information. EMG elections for Ex Com
take place every December.
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Executive Committee Ballot Instructions

Carefully read ALL instructions before completing or mailing your ballot.

Ballots must be received by 5pm on Thursday, December 05,2019 in order to be
counted. Deliver ballots via mail only.

1. You must use this ballot with your electronic address label on the
back. The ballot portion will be detached from the label portion before

counting ballots. Ballots without addresses cannot be counted.

2. Vote for up to three (3) candidates. Indicate your choices by marking an x
or check mark in the space to the left of each name. If yours is a joint
membership, two members may vote, each in their own column.

3. Put the ballot in an envelope and mail it to:

Ballot - EMG Elections committee
Sierra Club
2818 Sutton Blvd
St Louis MO 63143
DO NOT HAND DELIVER BALLOT TO THE EMG OFFICE.

4. For questions, including the date, time and place of ballot counting, please
contact the EMG Secretary, Caroline Pufalt at 314-721-7207 or
cpufalt@sbcglobal.net

EMG Excutive Committee Ballot

HOUSEHOLD VOTER 1 HOUSEHOLD VOTER 2
Individual Membership, use this Individual Membership, ignore
column. Joint Membership, this column. Joint Membership,
voter 1 use this column. voter 2 use this column.
( ) Lyn Anthoney ( ) Lyn Anthoney
() Robert Roberson () Robert Roberson
() Ken Schechtman () Ken Schechtman
( ) Caitlin Zera () Caitlin Zera
() ()
write in candidate above write in candidate above

Vote for up to THREE (3) Vote for up to THREE (3)

One voter per household, per side. One voter per household, per side.
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